August 26, 1951

The fifth annual reunion of the descendents of Issac W. and Mary Jane Truitt Pusey was held at 1 P. M. at Public Landing, on Sunday, August 26, 1951.

After a picnic dinner a short business meeting followed, which was opened by a prayer by Rev. Raymond Street.

President Harvey C. Pusey extended a welcome to everyone.

The secretary's report was read and approved.

The treasurer reported a balance on hand from previous year of \$5.45. A collection was taken amounting to \$27.46. making a total of \$32.91.

A prize was awarded little Betty June Taylor, who was the youngest child present, while Mrs. Elizabeth Disharoon received the award for being the oldest one present. Mrs. Gladys B. Knox received the award for coming the greatest distance.

The officers for the new year are: President--James A. Pusey, Secretary--Hilda R. Shockley, Assistant Sec'y.--Anna P. Moran, Treasurer--Willie P. Leake. There were 143 Present.

Richard McCabe was kind enought to take pictures of the group. It was announced that these could be purchased from him at \$1.00 for six 8 x 10 and \$1.50 for 11x14.

Since the day also marked the birthday of Mrs. William J. Bounds, who is the youngest daughter of the late Isaac and Mary Jane Pusey, the group sang "Happy Birthday".

The benediction was pronounced by Rev. Raymong Street and we adjourned hoping to meet again in 1952.

Respectfully submitted

Hilda R. Shockley, Sec.